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February 8, 2015

Senator Chip Shields, Co-Chair

Representative Jennifer Williamson, Co-Chair

Public Safety Subcommittee, Joint Ways and Means Committee on Ways
and Means

900 Court Street NE, Room H-178

Salem, OR 97301 Salem, OR 87301

Dear Co-Chair Shields, Co-Chair Williamson and Member of the
Subcommittee:

Thank you for investing $15 million for Justice Reinvestment (HB 3194)
during the 2013 legislative session. Sentencing reforms and investment
dollars are putting Oregon on course to be able to avoid the need to build or
bond for a new prison for at least the next five years and it is estimated that
the State will avoid $300 million of prison related costs during this same time
period.

Recent prison forecasts have shown that HB 3194 has been largely effective
in flatlining prison growth, for now. However, changing the trajectory of
Oregon away from an over-reliance on prisons to one that has a strong
public safety infrastructure at the local level will take time, focus and ongoing
reinvestment of resources.

As a key system partner in management and coordination of mental health
services in Oregon, we are very concerned that a failure to reinvest savings
in community based treatment will only lead to a scenario where there is
more and not less of a demand for prison capacity. Oregon must continue to
strongly reinvest in the local efforts to develop programs that prevent crime
and the unnecessary use of extremely expensive prison beds. These
essential programs include addiction and mental health treatment, victim
services and re-entry support for people released from prisons and jails.

Passing HB 3194 was an important step, but only the first one in a multi-year
process to rebalance how Oregon prioritizes spending and increases
Oregonians’ safety. HB 3194’s success depends on Oregon’s continued
commitment to a new way of addressing public safety through dedicated
resources to build an infrastructure of more cost-effective means of crime
prevention and recidivism reduction.
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The CJC and DOC have determined that $58.5 million are the actual costs averted through the
successful implementation of Justice Reinvestment. If we fail to reinvest these resources into cost
effective, proven practices that reduce recidivism, we risk losing the progress we have made. The
Governor's budget designated $58 million. We urge you to fully fund this request in your budget.

Sincerely,

o £ ity

Cherryl L. Ramirez
Association of Oregon Community Mental Health Programs



